
No: 90 page 1 

 

            KEYINGHAM PARISH COUNCIL 

KEYINGHAM VILLAGE PLAN STEERING COMMITTEE 

       

 

FORWARD 

By Villagers for villagers               August/September 2023 No 90 

 

A Sign of Summer 

 
On the weekend of  3rd 
and 4th of June, the 
annual Keyingham 
Scarecrow and Garage 
Sale took place. 
 
A good weekend let’s 
hope that there is an-
other one next year. 
 
Details of other events 
which have taken place 
in Keyingham over the 
summer are included 
inside. 
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Parish Council ‘Round-up’ 
June -July 2023  

Planning & Development 

 
During June and July the Parish Council 
received a very large amount of public 
engagement regarding the proposal to 
build 20 dwellings on Church Lane. At 
the June meeting over 70 members of the 
public attended to raise concerns about 
the proposal and over 100 more people 
had written individually to ERYC Plan-
ning Department.  
All three ERYC Ward Councillors, Lyn 
Healing, Claire Holmes and Sean 
McMaster were present at the meeting to 
listen to residents’ concerns and to re-
spond to questions regarding the pro-
posal, providing advice on the planning 
process and pledging their support to 
ensure that all the issues raised were 
brought to the attention of the ERYC 
Planning Committee when it meets to 
consider the proposal. 
Ward Councillors explained that it was 
very important that everyone who wished 
to express a view in relation to this pro-
posal should do so via the ERYC Plan-
ning Portal  
https://
newplanningaccess.eastriding.gov.uk/
newplanningaccess/ 
Ref. No: 23/01277/OUT,  
via email to the Planning Department or 
by post.  
Cllr Holmes explained that everyone enti-
tled to vote had a right to express an indi-
vidual view and should be encouraged to 
do so, as this informed the work of the 
planning committee, enabling them to 
understand the local perspective in each 
instance.  
Parish Councillors listened carefully to 
each of the points raised before discuss-
ing the proposal and taking a vote. Tak-
ing into account the issues raised by the 
public and considering the proposal from 

each perspective the Parish Council voted 
unanimously to oppose the proposal. A 
copy of the consultee statement explain-
ing the council’s decision can be found 
on the Parish Website : 
http://keyinghamparishcouncil.co.uk/minutes.aspx 

 
All statements relevant to the proposal 
can be viewed at 
https://
newplanningaccess.eastriding.gov.uk/
newplanningaccess/ 
Ref. No: 23/01277/OUT  
A date for the meeting of the Planning 
Committee to consider the proposal has 
not yet been set, however it is likely to 
take place in the Autumn.  
 

*** 

Road Safety in Keyingham 
 
Despite the help and support of our Ward 
Councillors progress towards the work to 
redesign the road crossing at the centre of 
the village appears to be stalled. Cllr 
Sean McMaster has pledged support to 
continue to press the relevant depart-
ments for updates. 
 

*** 
Antisocial Behaviour on the 
Village Green/CCTV 
 

At the June meeting the Council received 
confirmation from ERYC that the instal-
lation of CCTV in the area if the Village 
Green, Saltaugh Road Amenity Area and 
Main Street would begin late August and 
should be complete by mid- September. 
As previously explained the monitoring 
of the Cameras will be the responsibility 
of ERYC and they will have ownership 
of data gathered. Once the cameras are up 
and working it will be possible for ERYC 
monitoring staff to provide recordings of 
antisocial behaviour directly to Humber-

http://keyinghamparishcouncil.co.uk/minutes.aspx
http://keyinghamparishcouncil.co.uk/minutes.aspx
https://newplanningaccess.eastriding.gov.uk/newplanningaccess/
https://newplanningaccess.eastriding.gov.uk/newplanningaccess/
https://newplanningaccess.eastriding.gov.uk/newplanningaccess/
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side Police for action. The Council have 
recently been issued with names and 
catchment areas of each of the Anti-social 
Behaviour Officers – who can be contact-
ed directly. The officers names, contact 
details and a map showing each of the 
‘zones’ can be found on the PC website 
on the Home Page under “External 
Links” 

*** 

Keyingham Village Hall  
 
The Parish Council continues to support 
the efforts of the Village Hall Committee 
to stimulate use and engagement for the 
Village Hall.  
Utilising the grant funding which the Par-
ish Council received it has been possible 
to update the heating system, make some 
essential repairs repaint the exterior and 
hold events including subsidised film 
nights to help boost usage. At the June 
meeting of the Parish Council, Village 
Hall Chairman Cllr Mark Ward reported 
on the tremendous success of the 
Wednesday coffee mornings, thanking all 
the volunteers involved in these highly 
successful events for their hard work in 
supporting the continued viability of the 
Hall. The next stage in the project will be 
to install new heating controls using Wi-
Fi, to increase efficiency and help reduce 
heating costs. 
The Village Hall committee have decide 
to run Film Shows in the Hall during the 
Autumn and Winter period.  Keep and 
eye on posters around the village and on 
the Parish Website for details. 
 

*** 

Keyingham Primary School 
‘Green Space’ Project. 

The bench has arrived! 

 
The colourful bench, chosen by the Key-

ingham Primary School Student Council 

Members to be placed in the ‘Green 

Space’ in front of the School on the cor-

ner of Russell Drive and Saltaugh Road 

has been delivered and will soon be 

placed in its permanent position. The pho-

tograph on page 4 shows members of the 

Student Council selecting a site for the 

bench. A Big Thank You to those of you 

who pledged time and materials to help 

with the concrete base for the bench. 

 

*** 

Cemetery 
 
The Rabbit-Proof (well we certainly hope 
it is…) fencing is now in place and sum-
mer planting of the troughs is almost 
completed. During the works an electrical 
cable was discovered to be running 
through a section of the cemetery. The 
area in question is, as yet, unused for bur-
ials and may not be required for some 
time, however it is likely that the cable 
may need to be re-marked, protected by 
extending the path, or re-routed.  A site 
survey has been carried out by National 
Power Grid and we are awaiting their 
recommendations. 
 

*** 

Local Council Elections 
Following the election 2 vacancies remain 
on the Parish Council, which may now be 
filled by co-option. Anyone who may be 
interested in becoming a councillor please 
contact the Parish Clerk. 

 
*** 

Parish Council Meetings 
The next scheduled meeting of the PC is 
7.00pm on Tuesday 18th July 2023 in 
Keyingham Village Hall (Main Hall)  
Public participation is always welcome.  

*** 
The confirmed minutes of Parish Council 
meetings are posted on the PC website: 
keyinghamparishcoun-
cil.eastriding.gov.uk 
Julia Billaney, Parish Clerk 
keyinghampc@outlook.com    
01964 626300 

mailto:keyinghampc@outlook.com
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2023 School Council Assembly 

Memorial bench purchased by Keyingham Parish Council as the result of a request 
by Keyingham School Council and dedicated to King Charles III’s Coronation. 

Keyingham Primary School Student Council 2022/23 Leading the Final 
Assembly, celebrating the successes and looking forward to continuing the 
'Journey to Green' and other exciting projects in the new term. 
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Letters to the Editor 
 
A big thank you to Clive and Con., for 
coming to my rescue when I collapsed; 
Thanks to my neighbours Jim and Jean, 
who called for an ambulance; Chris and 
Mike; Liz and John for all their help and 
visits.  Thanks to everyone for their get 
well wishes and who signed the birthday 
car. 
 
Edwina Thompson. 
 

*** 
Our 14th annual Marie Curie Tea party 
was held today the weather was very kind 
to us this year but very hot we were all 
kept very busy with a constant flow 

of visitors through the whole day. Our 
final total was an amazing £811.40 and 
the amount exceeded all previous years 
which will bring our total for the 14years 
to nearly £7.500 from our little tea par-
ties. I would just like to thank all the sup-
porters who turn up every year those who 
helped to set up  and those  who helped 
put all the equipment away too people 
who helped on the day and donations/
raffle/tombola baking etc without all of 
your support and my little band of help-
ers it just wouldn't be possible to hold it 
and I really do appreciate it.  Thankyou 
all again sees you in 2024 . 
 
Regards Sandra Blackman 

Holderness U3A 

Dog Compound on Eastfield Road. 

Please can owners of dogs who use the 
dog compound on Eastfield Road make 
sure that they clear up after their dogs 
and ensure that the bags of waste are 
placed in the black bin outside the com-

pound.  This bin is then emptied by the 
ERY council.  Can dog owners using the 
compound please remember that people 
live on Eastfield Road and ensure that 
noise is kept to a minimum especially 
between the hours of 11p.m. and 7 a.m. 

Holderness u3a was formed in 2016, we 
have recently moved the meeting to  
Hedon Methodist Church. We meet on 
the third Tuesday of the month at 2pm, 
where we have a monthly speaker, on 
various topics followed by a drink and 
biscuits. 
There are various groups which mem-
bers can join. These include: 
Strollers, Knit & Natter, Craft, Painting 
& Drawing Local History, Out to Lunch, 
Discussion, Garden Visits, Card Making, 

Book Club, Ageing Techies. 
We are on the bus route, so transport 
isn’t a problem.  
Why not come and join us? You would 
be made very welcome and you will 
probably meet other Keyingham resi-
dents. 
You can find out more information by 
looking at our website  

www,u3a@sites.org.uk/holderness 
email.: holdernessu3a@outlook.com 

 

 

Facebook: www.facebook.com/groups/160294221164415 

mailto:holdernessu3a@outlook.com
http://www.facebook.com/groups/160294221164415
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Ideas for future events and developments 
within the village are always considered by 
the Parish Council. Remember that it is more 
useful to suggest solutions and ideas than 
complain about what has or has not happened 
in the village. 
Please keep me informed of up and coming 
events so that I can include details in the mag-
azine.  

All pictures are copyrighted©. 
Copy for the October/November. issue should 
be sent before September 14th to Mel Smith, 
48 Ebor Manor or email 
Mel.Smith@Moorland.Karoo.co.uk (please 
put FORWARD as the subject). While every 
effort is made to ensure accuracy/timings in 
this newsletter no responsibility can be made 
for any  mistakes, omissions or  misinfor-

St Nicholas church events: 
All the following events to be held in St 
Nicholas Church 
 
Teddy bears picnic Sunday 13th August 
11.30 am - Bring a packed lunch, but re-
freshments will be available too.  Adults 
and children all welcome. Story, games 

and crafts.  Don't forget your   ted-
dy.  This is a free event, but donations are 
always welcome.  
 
Monthly tea & cake pop in 2.00 - 3.30 

last Sunday of the month.  Sunday 27th 
August, Sunday 24th September, Sunday 
29th October. 
 
Dog show Saturday 30th September 11 
am. In the grounds of St. Nicholas 
Church. Details to follow. 
 
Pet service Sunday 15th October 11.30, 
followed by refreshments.  Bring your 
pets - dogs, horses, hamsters, the more 
unusual the better. 
 

Village Hall. 

On Wednesday 23rd August the Coffee 

morning will have been running for 1 

year.  What started as a small gathering 

in the rainbow Room with maybe 4 peo-

ple, has now turned into a fantastic place 

for people to come and chat, make 

friends and  of course eat lots of 

Cake.  The village hall are really grateful 

to everyone who supports the coffee 

morning, it's really helped keep the vil-

lage hall open.  On our first anniversary 

we will reveal how much we have raised 

so far, so come along and help us cele-

brate. 

A big thank you also to the volunteers 
who give their time every week. 
 

*** 
The film shows will start again at the end 
of September.  Watch out for posters 
advertising the details or check the Parish 
Website. 

200 Club Monthly Draw. 
The first draw will take place on 28th 
July.  The more people who partake the 
larger will be the prizes. 
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What’s On 
Village Hall Events 
Weekly Events 
 
Monday 
18:30 -  19:30 Zumba 
 
Tuesday 
10:00 - 11:00 Musical me for mums  
  and children 
13:30 - 15:00 Craft Group 
 
Wednesday 
10:00 - 11:30 Coffee morning 
19:00 - 21:00 Board games evening  
 
Thursday 
10:00 -11:00 Zumba 
15:00 - 21:00 Holderness performing arts 
18:00 - 21:00 Scouts 
 
Friday 
 
Monthly Events 
 
The 3rd Friday of the month  
19:30 - 23:00 Folk Club. 
 
 

*** 
 
 

Religious Services 
 
Services at St Nicholas' 
Church and nearby Parishes 
 
Please continue to check the Church no-
tice board and St Nicholas' web site for 
any updates. The South Holderness 
Deanery Facebook page also has the lat-
est information including the times of 
services in all local Churches. 
 

 
 
August: 
6th 11:00am 
Holy Communion Service at Welwick 
 
13th 9:30am 
Holy Communion Service at Winestead 
 
20th 11:00am 
Holy Communion Service at Ottringham 
 
27th 9:30am 
Holy Communion Service at Keyingham 
 
September: 
3rd 11:00am 
Holy Communion Service at Welwick 
 
10th 9.30am 
Holy Communion Service at Easington 
 
17th 11.00am 
Holy Communion Service at Ottringham 
 
24th 9.30am 
Holy Communion Service at Keyingham 
 
http://www.keyinghamstnicholas.org 
 
 
 
Methodist Church 
 

The Rainbow Fellowship meets the first 
Monday each month in the Rainbow 

Room for aa service followed by after-
noon tea, beginning at 2.00 pm. 

  

Round up of Village Events for the next two months 

Please note that the Forward Magazine is available in colour on the Parish website: 

Www.keyinghamparishcouncil.co.uk 

http://www.keyinghamstnicholas.org
http://www.keyinghamparishcouncil.co.uk

